
 

 

Deering Conservation Commission 

762 Deering Center Road 

Deering, NH 03244 

 

Minutes for February 14, 2022 Meeting 

 

Attendance:  Stacie Hernandez, Gary Samuels, Jackie Sawyer, Dennis Sawyer, Bill Whisman, Tim Finn, Mike Thomas  

Others: Glenn Clark 

Call to order: The meeting was called to order at 6:00 by Gary Samuels 

Minutes: The minutes of the meeting on January 10, 2022 were approved tentative on fixing of the date and name of the Barry 

Camp.  

Correspondence: NH DES -State Discharge Permit NH0000230 

NH DES Utility Statutory Permit File # 2021-03821 – Deering ROW 

Old Business: 

New Hampshire Barry 4-H UNH Extension Camp -  Children that will be sent this year include: Brad Hersey, Cameron Leblanc, 

Marshall Brien, Holden Klumb, Brennen Klumb, and Grace Klumb.  

Discussion on the success of the duck boxes from the 2021 season.  

New Business: 

Cyanobacteria in NH House Bill HB1066: Gary brought the issue of cyanobacteria and a new bill. As cyanobacteria poses a risk to 

water bodies in Deering, if the bill passes to the senate, we will ask for approval to write a letter in support of the bill. Mike Thomas 

brought the motion to approve, Tim Finn seconded and all in favor.  

April 11th at 6PM planning board meeting with Matthew Monahan via Zoom on conditional use permits.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:13 PM.  

The next meeting will be held on March 14th in the Town Hall. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Stacie Hernandez 

Deering Conservation Commission 

 

Attachments: Letter Re: Duck Boxes 


